From: PHILBEY, Alicia

Sent: Monday, 22 May 2017 11:24 AM

To S

Cc: AMOD; Chambers - Hamberger SDP

Subject: AM2016/32 - 4 yearly review - Road Transport (Long Distance Operations) Award 2010

Dea

| refer to your submissions dated 4 May 2017 and 8 May 2017 relating to the Road Transport (Long
Distance Operations) Award 2010.

The 4 yearly review has been ongoing since February 2014.

The Full Bench in this matter (AM2016/32) issued Directions on 20 December 2016 directing
interested parties seeking a variation to the Transport Awards (including the Road Transport (Long
Distance Operations) Award 2010) to file a draft determination specifying the terms of the
variation(s) sought by 21 December 2016. Comprehensive written submissions and any witness
evidence and/or documentary material on which a party sought to rely were required to be filed by
close of business 13 January 2017. Submissions in reply by those who opposed a proposed
variation(s) were then due on2 March 2017.

The hearings in this matter took place on 6, 7 and 23 March 2017 before the Full Bench. The Full
Bench reserved its decision on 23 March 2017.

As your submission has been filed late and is inconsistent with the Directions, the Full Bench has
determined that your submission will not be considered in this matter.

Regards

Alicia Philbey
Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger
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